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“Remember the Sabbath day, and keep it holy. For in six days the LORD made 
heaven and earth, the sea, and all that is in them, but rested the seventh day; 
therefore, the LORD blessed the Sabbath day and consecrated it.” (Exodus 20:8, 11). 
 

 

 

 

Dear Luther Memorial,  

Summer in the church often reflects a period of Sabbath rest; our small groups take time off, people leave for 

vacations, and this time feels less busy. A few weeks ago, I preached about the importance of Sabbath rest, 

especially this sense of rest as being the things that connect us with who we are and whose we are. I hope that you 

are able to find some time for rest in these summer months as well. 

         We have been very active in the church the past nine months, with our busiest season of life being from 

Advent through Pentecost. In that time, we had the largest Easter attendance in my time here, I marked the 

beginning of my third year with you at Luther Memorial, we honored the life of long-time member Sharon, we 

welcomed a new member, we voted to move forward with the roof replacement and the funding for it, and so 

much more. As I reflect on my second year of ministry, I am genuinely amazed by all that we were able to do as this 

Luther Memorial community and I continue to be honored at the opportunity to serve as your pastor! 

         After those busy few months, I, too, will take some restorative Sabbath time this summer. On July 9th, I 

leave for a family vacation to Ireland! I will return in mid-July. Later in August, I will take some time to visit family 

and friends in Minnesota. Please see the details below about who will be leading worship while I am away. The 

Midweek Updates will also include who to contact in the event of a pastoral emergency. I trust that you will be in 

good hands, and I will come back re-energized with more stories to share! 

         Pastor Sara’s Vacation: July 9th-21st; August 15th-24th 

         Preaching and Presiding: 

                     July 14th: Pastor Paul Sundberg 

                     July 21st: Pastor Inge Williams 

                     August 18th: Deacon Liz Colver 

 

Peace,  

Pastor Sara Funkhouser       

206-364-2510 

pastorsara@luthermemorialseattle.com 
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FROM THE COUNCIL PRESIDENT 

 

Dear Luther Memorial Friends in Christ, 

 

 Summer is here and vacations have begun!  But don't forget Luther Memorial and join us 

each Sunday! 

 

Our Roof Replacement Project has been a great undertaking.  Many thanks to Laurie Meade and Marilyn Enloe for 

all their research and work in obtaining the information for the final decisions in completing the roof project.  The 

Congregational Meeting on June 30 will allow everyone to review and vote on a financial plan for the roof project.  

Please take time to review the plan and ask any question you may have. 

 

The goal is to start the roof project by summer's end. 

 

May each and every one of you enjoy your summer vacation! 

 

Blessings, 

 

 

 

Donna Smith 

LMLC Council President 

Cell: 425-971-9581 

E-mail: council@luthermemorialseattle.com 
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In-Person & YouTube Live Stream Worship Sunday @ 10:30am 
 

YouTube Live Stream Worship links and instructions: 
For upcoming live stream event: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC6reljQJuFBuOvnbeAF31sA/live. When the 
event goes live, you will be able to watch the event in real-time. When the event is complete, the event will be 
recorded and saved as a video. 
For past events: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC6reljQJuFBuOvnbeAF31sA will show the past events/videos 
for you to watch. 
We suggest you subscribe to our YouTube channel: 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC6reljQJuFBuOvnbeAF31sA, then click on the bell icon to turn on the 
notifications, it will send you email notifications for upcoming events. 

 

 

 

Tuesday 9a-12:30p, then @Foss 1pm-5pm (Pastor Sara Funkhouser) 

Wednesday: 9:00am – 3:00pm (Pastor Sara Funkhouser) 

Thursday: 9am - 1pm, then Work from Home (Pastor Sara Funkhouser) 

Friday: @Foss 10a-12p, then in the office until 2p (Pastor Sara Funkhouser) 

Monday - Friday: 9:00am – 1:00pm (Jian Zhang) 

Pastor Sara Funkhouser on vacation July 9 - July 21 

 

 
Recent Worship Attendance 

 
Sunday, 5, May, 2024 - 24 

Sunday, 12, May, 2024 - 24 
Sunday, 19, May, 2024 - 29 
Sunday, 26, May, 2024 - 27 
Sunday, 2, June, 2024 - 31 
Sunday, 9, June, 2024 - 29 

Sunday, 16, June, 2024 - 19 
Sunday, 23, June, 2024 - 25 
Sunday, 30, June, 2024 - 36 
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Free Little Pantry News 
 

We have been so fortunate to have received such wonderful food donations from both Whittier Elementary and 
Broadview Thomson K-8 this past year.  Now as we head into the summer months our reserves have greatly 
diminished and we are having to purchase more items to fill the pantry especially protein items.  With careful 
shopping we have been able to keep our costs down but find it is costing about $600 to fill the pantry for June.  Any 
monetary gifts would be greatly appreciated.  Please keep the pantry and our clients in your prayers as we navigate 
through the summer months.   
 
Pantry Co-Chairs, 
Mary Hinderliter 
Diane Chapman     

 
Property/Maintenance report from Laurie and Marilyn 

 
Keeping the church grounds tidy is a continual weekly effort that includes weeding, mowing, refilling the rain 
barrels, garbage pickup, putting out curbside recycling, yard waste and garbage bins.   We always say it takes a 
village and we thank Lynne, Leia and Keiko as part of the team.  An upcoming project will be to trim the cedar tree 
branches on the north side of the building.  In preparation for the roof project, we will be hiring a company to trim 
the tree branches that are hanging over the roof.  This will help in eliminating the droppings from the limbs that 
land on the roof and clog the downspout.  
 
The storm drains in the parking lot are cleaned and heat and water sensors have had their semiannual test and are 
in working order.  
 
The garden plots are looking amazing as the summer growth is in full bloom and vegetable plants are beginning to 
produce.  Our resident Mason Bees are helping with the pollination.  
 
As a reminder, and an ask…. anyone is welcome to join the team if you have a bit of time to help in the work it 
takes to maintain the outdoor spaces.   
 
The basketball hoop for the families of Compass Housing is a big hit.  It has been attached to the pillar to keep it 
from moving forward.  Families have been asked to put basketballs and bikes away when not in use.    
 
Indoors, there is a plumbing issue with one of the ladies restroom toilets that will be fixed on Sunday, June 30th 
thanks to Matthew, Donna’s grandson who works for Bee’s Plumbing. 
 
The big project is the new roof that is nearing the “go ahead” with our Congregational meeting and vote on June 
30th.     This will give the Council members input on the finance proposal.  More information will be forthcoming by 
Sunday announcements and information via the Wednesday Mid-week Update.  Please tune into those resources 
to get updated information. 
 
 

 
  



Church Activities 

 
2nd Book Sale 

 

 
Easter Sunday  Food donation from Whittier Elementary 

 
 

 
 

Laurie cleaning the storm drains    Pride Parade 



 



 


